
  

The Week Ahead 

Weekly Menu Please CLICK HERE to see our current Menu 

Extra-Curricular Clubs Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Sports Clubs and Fixtures Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Vacancies Please CLICK HERE to see a list of our current Vacancies 

WEEKLY BULLETIN | Friday 24th February 

Key Dates 

Monday 27th February Full Dress Rehearsal for Chicago 

Wednesday 1st March - 
Saturday 4th March 

Chicago performances (7pm start each night) 

Wednesday 1st March Year 10 trip to Peterhouse College, Cambridge (all day) 

Thursday 2nd March 
Year 8 Parents Consultation (periods 1-4 taught). School closes at 
1.30pm for all pupils 

Tuesday 7th - Tuesday 14th 
March 

Joint Exchange Cambourne and Zaragoza 

Tuesday 7th March Year 10 Photography trip to London Museums (all day) 

http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/catering
http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/clubs
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/sports
https://www.cambournevc.org/contact-us/vacancies


Year 11 Science Mocks 

Students will be undertaking a second set of science mocks on the 
dates below.  

• Physics: Tuesday 7th March 

• Biology: Thursday 9th March 

• Chemistry: Tuesday 14th March 

These exams will take place during normal timetabled lessons and will be 1hr 15 mins 
long for students taking combined science and 1hr 45mins for students taking separate 
sciences.  

Revision resources, as well as details of what to revise, have been shared by class 
teachers on both Microsoft Teams and Show My Homework. Students should ensure 
that they bring a black pen, a ruler, a scientific calculator, and a protractor (physics ex-
am).  

These are important exams, as they will inform final decisions on which tier students 
are entered for, as well as being an excellent opportunity for students to consolidate 
their knowledge, so please encourage them to revise.  

Cambridgeshire County Youth Orchestra (CCYO) 

After a fantastic Christmas Concert, CCYO is now preparing 

for their Easter and Summer Courses and Concerts and are 

looking for new players.  

In addition to our weekly Saturday rehearsals, the Easter 
Course will take place on 1

st
-2

nd
 April. As well as preparing 

music for a Summer Prom Concert with its traditional ‘Last Night’ repertoire, we will 
also be celebrating the Coronation of King Charles III working on Walton’s Crown 
Imperial and other music from the coronations of previous monarchs. The Summer 
Course will take place on 9th-10th July, with the Prom Concert taking place on Satur-
day 15

th
 July. Further information can be found here: Cambridgeshire County Youth 

Orchestra and Chamber Ensembles (cambridgeshiremusic.org.uk)  
Entry requirements remain as before, with students expected to be Grade 6 or above, 

or working towards Grade 6 if their sight-reading is acceptable and their instrumental 

teacher can confirm that the student is ready for this new and exciting experience.  

Please see the poster on the following page for more information.  

https://www.cambridgeshiremusic.org.uk/discover-music/orchestras-ensembles/cambridgeshire-county-youth-orchestra-and-chamber-ensembles.html
https://www.cambridgeshiremusic.org.uk/discover-music/orchestras-ensembles/cambridgeshire-county-youth-orchestra-and-chamber-ensembles.html


https://www.cambridgeshiremusic.org.uk/discover-music/orchestras-ensembles/cambridgeshire-county-youth-orchestra-and-chamber-ensembles.html


https://www.wegottickets.com/location/12298


CamVC Productions presents… 
 

CHICAGO 
 

Tickets are now on sale for this year’s school production – Kander and Ebb’s iconic 
“Chicago”! 
 
Broadway’s longest-running American musical, Chicago is a dazzling and satirical 
look at fame, justice, and the media machine.  

Set in 1920s Chicago and based on real-life murders and trials, Chicago follows Roxie 
Hart, a wannabe vaudevillian star who murders her lover and is arrested, despite her at-
tempts to convince her pushover husband, Amos, to lie for her. In the Cook County Jail, 
Roxie meets her hero, the famed double-murderess and nightclub performer Velma Kelly. 
When both acquire the same lawyer, the greedy and lustful superstar, Billy Flynn, ten-
sions come to a head as they vie for the spotlight-- though instead of onstage, they’re 
mugging for the flashbulb of the newspaper reporters. With catchy, sexy music and time-
less lyrics by John Kander and Fred Ebb, and a funny, intelligent, and utterly engaging 
book by Kander and Bob Fosse, Chicago is a musical spectacular that is as addictive as 
gossip rags and as unforgettable as any trial of the century. 

 

There are four performances from Wednesday 1
st

 March – Saturday 4
th

 March. Perfor-
mances start at 7pm. 

 

This production will take place in the freshly ready to launch Performance Hall – and with 
a fantastically talented and energetic cast, it promises to be a show to remember! 

 

Tickets for these performances are limited, and often shows sell out, so please book early 
to avoid disappointment. 

 

Tickets are £8 (Full Price) £6 (Concessions), and are available online here: WeGot-
Tickets | Simple, honest ticketing | Cambourne Village College 

 

Concessions are for pupils, students, anyone receiving income support, or other financial 
assistance, or who would usually expect to pay the concessionary rate. If you would like 
to attend the show, but cannot afford the cost of the ticket price, please can you email 
Emma Soley at esoley@cambournevc.org to arrange a complimentary ticket.  

 

Please note tickets are NOT available on ParentPay – they are only available online. 

 

We very much hope you can come and see this amazing show!  

If you have any questions about this performance, please email 
gpage@cambournevc.org 

We’re looking forward to welcoming you all next week! 

https://www.wegottickets.com/location/12298
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wegottickets.com%2Flocation%2F12298&data=05%7C01%7CCCollins%40cambournevc.org%7Cc801a21d57774d55f1ca08db05daa147%7C7eeaedd6bf3740158fe919fbc2c02d55%7C0%7C0%7C638110208782663297%7CUnknown%7C
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wegottickets.com%2Flocation%2F12298&data=05%7C01%7CCCollins%40cambournevc.org%7Cc801a21d57774d55f1ca08db05daa147%7C7eeaedd6bf3740158fe919fbc2c02d55%7C0%7C0%7C638110208782663297%7CUnknown%7C
mailto:esoley@cambournevc.org
mailto:gpage@cambournevc.org


Our project to create an Arts Centre and Community Cinema for Cambourne is in its 

final phase. 

We are seeking to raise a final £30,000 to: 

1. Build a storage shed to house school equipment while the theatre is in use 

= £10,000 

2. Install a Cinema projector in a new Sixth Form Centre Lecture Hall to provide a 

Community Cinema for Cambourne (Completion 2024) = £20,000 

We will be holding a 

grand spring raffle, for 

which tickets are on 

sale now until the 30th 

March 2023.  

The draw will take 

place on Friday 31st 

March and all winners 

will be notified direct-

ly.  

 
 

To buy a raffle ticket (at only £1 each), you can find the link on Parent Pay 

here:  https://app.parentpay.com/PPManager4W3/PaymentItems/Item/?

pi=3178317  

Buy directly through our Raffle page here:  

https://www.peoplesfundraising.com/raffle/grand-raffle  

or scan the QR Code  
 

PRIZES INCLUDE: BMW weekend car hire, food and 

drink hampers, restaurant vouchers, Premier League 

and League One football tickets, family portrait photography vouchers, beau-

ty treatment vouchers and many more... 

https://app.parentpay.com/PPManager4W3/PaymentItems/Item/?pi=3178317
https://app.parentpay.com/PPManager4W3/PaymentItems/Item/?pi=3178317
https://www.peoplesfundraising.com/raffle/grand-raffle




TEAMS | ONENOTE 

Microsoft Teams, Teams assignments, and OneNote are becoming 

increasingly more central to the way we are providing and receiving 

work. Below are some resources to help you support your children 

with these services. 

 

Click here for a guide to handing in Teams Assignments: 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-
WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx 

 

Click here for a YouTube playlist with short tutorial videos 

(if you prefer, your child can access the same videos through their 

school account here) 

COMBINED MINDS APP 
Combined Minds is an app for parents and carers developed 

for teenage mental health charity Stem4 by Clinical Psy-

chologists. The app aims to help families and friends support 

young people with their mental health. 

 

Combined Minds use a ‘strength based approach’ which fo-

cuses on the positive attributes of the person and builds on 

resourcefulness and resilience. The app helps families to find 

ways to provide the right environment to help individuals they 

support affect their own change. 

 

The app includes providing further information on certain 

needs such as anxiety and digital addiction as well as offer-

ing ways of accessing further help and useful suggestions of 

‘things you can do in the moment’ to help support the young 

person. 

 

More information can be found through the Combined Minds 

website at https://combinedminds.co.uk/ 

KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE ONLINE 

Please see below some links to helpful ideas and materials 

around keeping children safe online: 
 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/  

https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/  

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=84gt29ChZTA&list=PL95U41ZhcLdk01hbqgfImfJ4tdJgy8Pys
https://web.microsoftstream.com/
https://combinedminds.co.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/


A reminder 

about this 

exciting pro-

ject for Year 9 

students, their 

parents and carers and wider 

family members.  

Any contributions would be 

gratefully received. Please 

see below, for more infor-

mation. 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Ebcyv8Ev1NpLlVEh9mTMaNIBnLAUijBFgTauww63nl_W2w?e=s4gYCt
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Ebcyv8Ev1NpLlVEh9mTMaNIBnLAUijBFgTauww63nl_W2w?e=s4gYCt
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Ebcyv8Ev1NpLlVEh9mTMaNIBnLAUijBFgTauww63nl_W2w?e=s4gYCt


Students have access to a Teams channel of articles that school staff have chosen as being 
particularly interesting. 

If your child is looking for something to read, there is a continually-updated selection – 
they’ll fit nicely into the reading time each day, and offer something current to learn more 
about. 

Find it here: Recommended Articles 

 

The light in everything by Katya Balen 

When Tom's mum and Zofia's dad announce they are having a 
baby and moving in together, the polar opposite children 
struggle to cope with the situation. Tom is still quiet and timid, 
even though his dad has been gone for nearly two years now. 
Zofia is the opposite. Inside her there's a raging storm that 
makes her want to fight the whole world until she gets what 
she wants. And what she wants is for scaredy-cat Tom to get 
out of her life. Tom hates loud, unpredictable Zofia just as 
much, but he's moving into Zofia's house. His mum and Zofia's 
dad are in love and they're having a baby. Tom and Zofia both 
wish the stupid baby had never happened. But then Tom's 
mum gets ill, and it begins to look horribly like their wish 
might come true. A story of learning to trust, trying to let go 
and diving into the unknown with hope in your heart. 
(Available from the School Library and Sora app. Nominated 
for the Carnegie award 2023)  

 

 
What is masculinity: why does it 

matter and other big questions by 

Jeffery Boakye and Darren Chetty 

Looks at issues surrounding masculinity and gender stereotyp-

ing. People talk about 'toxic masculinity', claim that there is a 

crisis in masculinity or argue that we need to 'reclaim mascu-

linity'. There have always been many ways of being a man, 

and many people who have claimed that there are correct and 

incorrect ways of being a man. This important and timely book 

looks at the big questions surrounding definitions of masculin-

ity, and discusses where ideas of masculinity have come from 

and the effects of gender stereotyping. The authors and con-

tributors share their experiences of and perspectives on mas-

culinity and invite readers to think for themselves about the 

issues involved. (Available from the School Library) 

https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fchannel%2F19%3Ae5e44fea62dc4322a8a4b8af130d4c97%40thread.tacv2%2FRecommended%2520Articles%3FgroupId%3D76853b8d-00fe-441c-86e3-8385f7d2a1b7%26tenantId%3D7eeaedd6-bf37-4015-8fe9-19fbc2c02d5


Instrumental & Singing Lessons 

In Cambourne we have nearly 200 pupils regularly doing Instrumental & Singing lessons in 
school! 

If you child would like to learn a musical instrument, or get singing lessons – then it isn’t too late 
to sign them up – and for most instruments they would be able to start almost straight away. 

We currently offer instrumental lessons for: 

• Flute, Clarinet, Saxophone, Violin, Trumpet, Trombone 

• Piano, Keyboard 

• Drums 

• Acoustic Guitar, Electric Guitar, Bass Guitar 

And singing lessons for all varieties of singer – including pop / classical / musical theatre! 

If you would like to find out more about how instrumental & singing lessons work, then visit the 
school website for more details: 

Instrument lessons - Cambourne Village College (cambournevc.org) 

And then fill in the online form here: 

Application form for instrument and singing lessons at Cambourne Village College (office.com) 

 
If you have any questions about instrumental & singing lessons, please contact Geoff Page (Head 
of Music – gpage@cambournevc.org 

Music Clubs 

There are lots of different clubs that your child can come attend if they want to develop their musi-
cal skills and get to know other musicians in the school! 

Clubs are free to attend, and the different groups often get opportunities to perform in school con-
certs, as well as opportunities outside of school. 

The following clubs are starting next week (in the Music Block): 

Band (Monday 3-4pm), all instrumentalists, all years 

Junior Singer (Tuesday lunchtime), years 7 & 8 

Jazz Band (Tuesday 3-4pm), years 9-11 

Ukulele Club (Wednesday lunchtime), years 7 – 9 

Friday Choir (Friday 3-4pm), years 9-11 

If your child is interested in joining a musical club, they are welcome to attend (whatever their abil-
ity) and see how they get on! 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cambournevc.org%2Fparent-carer-and-student-information%2Fextra-curricular%2FInstrument-lessons.php&data=05%7C01%7CCCollins%40cambournevc.org%7Caa754b7e4c064b9ae7dd08da91a8c5ca%7C7eeaedd6bf3
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fpages%2Fresponsepage.aspx%3Fid%3D1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVU3y9M7IyD5MhLp41ebbgI1UMzBFR0RaWVRBTzZEUkFDQUJaMkU4S0hZRS4u&data=05%7C01%7CCCollins%40cambournevc.org%7Caa754b7e4c064b9a
mailto:gpage@cambournevc.org


A message from Cambridgeshire County Council: 

Dear Parent and Carers,   
 

We are holding a Preparing for Adulthood Event on 24th March 10-2pm, at Burgess Hall, St 
Ives, PE27 6WU to support parent carers who have young people with additional needs, aged 
11 –25 years.  The event will be the themes of Preparing for Adulthood:  

• Health: including health transitions and annual health checks for children and young people 

with learning disabilities 

• Post-16 education, training, and employment 

• Community inclusion and friendships 

• Independence pathways    

  

Event structure: There will be opportunities to hear general information from various stallhold-
ers and expert speakers, as well as to talk one to one with various professionals and organisa-
tions. The event is flexible, Parent/ carers can choose which sessions they would like to 
attend and do not need to attend the whole day. Sessions will be repeated during the event, 
and will be based on the Preparing for Adulthood themes as noted above. Parent carers will 
have the opportunity to provide feedback about their experiences on the day.  

 

Event sign up: Please reserve your ticket via the link on Eventbrite Preparing for Adulthood 
Conference Tickets, Fri 24 Mar 2023 at 10:00 | Eventbrite 

 

Coffee and refreshments: available on the day. There is also a Café at the leisure centre open 
during the day.    

  

Travel: Please be aware that Burgess Hall | One Leisure carpark can get very busy during the 
morning. There are good bus links if you would prefer to use public transport, please see the fol-
lowing useful link: Routes & Times | The Busway - connecting Huntingdon, St Ives & Cambridge  

  

Access Guide: Burgess Hall has disability access, as well as a disabled toilet with handrails. 
Please contact Joe Keech, Burgess Hall Operations Manager for any further accessibility infor-
mation: joe.keech@huntingdonshire.gov.uk  

  

Contact: If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Preparing for 
Adulthood Team  

Martine.Simpson-Thomas@cambridgeshire.gov.uk  Maddie.Alpar@cambridgeshire.gov.uk  

Preparing for Adulthood Event 
held on 24th March 10-2pm:           
at Burgess Hall, St Ives, PE27 6WU   

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/preparing-for-adulthood-conference-tickets-482370472067
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/preparing-for-adulthood-conference-tickets-482370472067
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/preparing-for-adulthood-conference-tickets-482370472067
https://www.oneleisure.net/burgess-hall-home/
https://www.thebusway.info/routes-times.shtml
mailto:joe.keech@huntingdonshire.gov.uk
mailto:Martine.Simpson-Thomas@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
mailto:Maddie.Alpar@cambridgeshire.gov.uk


Explore career options and apprenticeship opportunities at Cambridge Regional College 
jobs fair as part of National Careers Week 2023!  

Come along to our Cambridge Careers Fairs as part of National Careers Week in March. Explore 
career options and apprenticeship opportunities with local recruiters. This event is open to all ag-
es, including adults & professionals who are unemployed or looking for a career move. 

Tuesday 7th March 2023, 4:30pm to 6pm at CRC, King Hedges Road, Cambridge, CB4 2QT 

https://www.camre.ac.uk/upcoming-events/crc-apprenticeship-jobs-careers-fair-cambridge-campus/
https://www.camre.ac.uk/upcoming-events/crc-apprenticeship-jobs-careers-fair-cambridge-campus/
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/cambridge-apprenticeship-jobs-careers-fair-cambridge-campus-tickets-399971554687


https://www.housebuildingcareers.org.uk/?utm_source=tsoc-email&utm_medium=direct-email&utm_campaign=apprenticeship_week-become_an_apprentice&utm_content=poster


A message from Cambridge Regional College to all Parents and Carers: 

Cambridge Regional College is supporting Multiply a new government-funded programme to 
help adults improve their numeracy skills. Good numeracy skills may unlock job opportunities 
and lead to higher wages or prepare you for further study. They also help in everyday life, such 
as helping children with homework and budgeting money.  

 

If you’re aged 19 and over and don’t have maths GCSE at grade C/4 (or equivalent), you can 
access free numeracy courses through Multiply to build your confidence with numbers and gain 
a qualification. 

 

Our three hour courses will help individuals understand how to eat for less, spend less on their 
groceries and/or reduce their spending on ‘eating out’. Learners will develop key Maths skills 
needed to improve number confidence for everyday life and use numeracy skills to manage 
their money. Find out more at www.camre.ac.uk/multiply.  

https://www.camre.ac.uk/adult-learners/multiply/
https://www.camre.ac.uk/adult-learners/multiply/


https://shortaudition.com/Junior-Bake-Off


Wet and Icy weather 

With the change of weather, we are aware that many more pupils are travelling into school by 

car. With only one narrow access road into the school we are seeing a rise in traffic problems 

and pupils arriving late to school. Please encourage your child to travel to school under their 

own steam wherever possible and ensure you leave additional time when travelling to school 

by car; pupils are expected within their form groups for registration at 8:35am. Any pupil who 

arrives after this time is registered as late unless there are exceptionall circumstances, which 

we are made aware of prior to their arrival.   
 

Reporting an Absence 

If your child is unwell and unable to attend school you have a legal requirement to inform the 

school on each day of absence. Please email (thecollege@cambournevc.org) or call the 

school on 01954 284000 by 9am every day of the absence and leave a message clearly 

stating the reason for absence and the child’s full name and tutor group.  If you fail to inform 

the school, we are legally required to make contact with you, to ensure the child’s safety. 

Even if they have been absence on the previous day we cannot assume they are still at home 

poorly. 

Appointments  

If your child misses registration for a medical or dental appointment, this is counted as an au-

thorised absence. Please give advance notice, ideally 2 school days, by emailing thecol-

lege@cambournevc.org with the dates and times the pupil is expected to be out of school 

and preferably with a copy of the appointment card/notification so that the absence can be 

authorised. As much as possible, pupils should be in school prior to/ after the appointment 

and out of school for as little time as possible.   

Prior notification ensures the Year team and Reception staff are aware of your child arriving 

late / leaving early and the necessary arrangements can be put in place. If your child needs 

to leave early for an appointment, they should inform their teacher that they need to be ex-

cused early and make their own way down to Reception. The Reception staff will try to help 

locate children for appointments, but we do not always have someone available to do a col-

lection from lessons.  

All pupils leaving early for appointments need to be collected by a parent to sign 

them out through our main Reception. 

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org


Thank you for your continued support with your children’s 

return to school by sending them back in such smart uni-

form.   

Families who find it difficult to afford school uniform at 

any time should contact their Year team admin (details 

below), in complete confidence, so that a way forward 

can be found. 

 

Year 7 - Sam Tomlinson cam-year7@cambournevc.org   

Year 8 - Lorraine Lye  cam-year8@cambournevc.org   

Year 9 - Louise Boyd cam-year9@cambournevc.org  

Year 10 - Mel Stanford  cam-year10@cambournevc.org   

Year 11 - Kaleigh Blane cam-year11@cambournevc.org   

 

Our up-to-date uniform policy and suppliers can be found on 

the school website. 

We currently have a large number of good quality second hand uniforms available for 

purchase at a discounted rate. Please complete the form:  Second-Hand Uniform Re-

quest and enter what uniform needs your child has.   

With evening reception hours (6pm to 9pm) each weeknight (during term time) there is 

an opportunity to organise a Covid safely-distanced visit to the school to ‘see before 

you buy’ at hours to suit you.  

Please email our evening receptionist Liz Staines to organise a time slot: El-

Staines@cambournevc.org 

If your child has lost an item of uniform, please ask them 

to check with their Year team office in the first instance, or 

please email thecollege@cambournevc.org so that we 

can arrange for your child to check our unnamed items. 

  

If your child needs a coat/jacket and would like to look 

through our unnamed items to find something suitable for 

them, please ask them to go to their Year team office or 

email the College. 

mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year8@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year9@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year10@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year11@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/uniform
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVcICC-u9MOBFtRFOMnf19ilUREFTU01QTDRXTkxLQjhJMU44TFFITU1YUC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVcICC-u9MOBFtRFOMnf19ilUREFTU01QTDRXTkxLQjhJMU44TFFITU1YUC4u
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org


Safeguarding 

 

 At Cambourne Village College we work 
hard to make sure that we build up positive 
relationships with the pupils in our care 
and we hope that we can support families 
in safeguarding your children.  

  

What is safeguarding?  

• Protecting children 

• Preventing harm to a child 

This includes a variety of different aspects. We are here to help your child make good 
choices but also support them if they make a mistake.  

We work with individual students, their families and external agencies.  

  

What do we do at CamVC to safeguard your child?  

• Staff are vigilant – staff are very good at noticing small changes and listening to the 
concerns of those in our care.  Tutors are well placed in this process, however all staff 
play an active role in this. 

• Designated Team – we have a specific team of people working each day to address 
concerns raised by staff, pupils, parents and external agencies.  This team works to 
make sure concerns are addressed and the appropriate support is advised 

• Pupil Voice - we encourage pupils to speak to us or raise their concerns via the 
‘Report a Concern’ button on their iPad 

  

How can we help you?  

If you have any concerns about your child or you would like any support, please contact 
us via cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org  

mailto:cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org


Communication with the School  

How can I contact my child’s Year Team? 

 

 

Please email cam-year7@cambournevc.org | PSA Sam Tomlinson 

Please email cam-year8@cambournevc.org | PSA Lorraine Lye 

Please email cam-year9@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Boyd 

Please email cam-year10@cambournevc.org | PSA Mel Stanford 

Please email cam-year11@cambournevc.org | PSA Kayleigh Blane 

 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 
There are a variety of ways in which we will contact you, including by telephone, by letter, by 
email, in our newsletters and via our website. There are several ways in which you can contact 
us, and these include:  

 

By email to thecollege@cambournevc.org 

 

By calling Reception for all general enquiries on 01954 284 000 

 

By writing to Cambourne Village College, Sheepfold Lane, Cambourne CB23 6FR 

 

Via the ‘contact us’ page of our school website www.cambournevc.org 

We aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

 

Students IT Support 

If your child needs a password reset, for example to their email, Show My 
Homework or any of the platforms we use at the College, or if they have 

any issues with their iPads, please email cam-
support@cambournevc.org. 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 24 hours. 
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